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REPORT TO: FINANCE COMMITTEE - 21 APRIL 2003

REPORT ON: PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT AND PLANNING

REPORT BY: DIRECTOR OF FINANCE

REPORT NO: 305-2003

1 PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1 To advise the elected members on the performance of the Finance Department as detailed
in the Accounts Commission Overview Report 2001/02 which was published on 24 February
2003.

1.2 To update the committee on progress made in implementing the continuous improvements
contained in report 664-2002 which was approved by committee on 9 September 2002.

2 RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1 The committee notes the excellent progress made by the department in implementing
continuous improvements as detailed in the attached report by the Accounts Commission.

2.2 The committee commends the staff of the Finance Department for the hard work put in over
the past year to create an operating culture of continuous improvement.

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1 There are no financial implications arising from the report.

4 LOCAL AGENDA 21 IMPLICATIONS

4.1 None.

5 EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES IMPLICATIONS

5.1 None.

6 BACKGROUND

6.1 Reference is made to report 664-2002 which constituted the Finance Department's
Performance Management and Planning submission.  This document has now been
independently audited and as noted in the Accounts Commission's Overview Report
2001/02 which has recently been published "had more than 80% of good practice elements
in place" which is a very high score only achieved by a handful of departments within
Scottish local authorities.

6.2 On 26 March 2003 the Accounts Commission reported on the continuous improvements
incorporated within the original Performance Management and Planning submission, as per
the attached report.  The auditors noted that substantial progress had been made in
implementing the continuous improvements with only one item remaining outstanding but
due for completion by the end of the year.
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7 CONCLUSION

7.1 The Finance Department has made significant progress in delivering continuous
improvement as required by the Best Value regime.  Continuous improvement will continue
to be implemented using the EFQM self-assessment model which will be considered by a
cross-section of staff within the Finance Department over a series of workshops.  The
conclusions of the group will be incorporated in the department's new Service Plan.

8 CONSULTATION

8.1 The Chief Executive and the Director of Corporate Planning have been consulted on the
contents of this report.

9 BACKGROUND PAPERS

The Finance Department Performance and Planning Submission - Finance Committee -
9 September 2002.

DAVID K DORWARD
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE 4 APRIL 2003
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